CHESELBOURNE PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of the AGM  held on Monday 13th May 2013

Apologies:  Cllr Robin Armstrong and District Cllr Patrick Cooke

Present: Cllr Widdowson (Chair), Cllr Greenwood (Vice-Chair), Cllr Northover, Cllr Bere, Cllr Haynes

In Attendance: Judy Coleman - Clerk and several members of the public
1. Minutes of previous meeting: had been circulated and were agreed by the Council.

2. Matters Arising: Cllr Widdowson explained that she had been in contact with David Hodges re. The Rivers Arms and he explained that the applicant had put an appeal against the Non-Decision from the District Council.  

3.Election of Chairman: Cllr Greenwood proposed Cllr Widdowson as Chair,  this was seconded by Cllr Bere. There committee unanimously voted for Cllr Widdowson and she was duly re-elected as Chair for a further year.

4.All other councillors remain as before.

5.Chairman’s Report: Cllr Widdowson read her Chairman’s report to the council and public. She thanked all the Councillors for their hard work over the year and welcomed Jude Coleman as clerk as wished her luck in her new role.  Cllr Widdowson also thanked work done by the various villagers that work so hard in fund-raising for the village and especially for the village hall.  She also explained that the average number of people attending the PC meetings continue to be around four at each meeting. There had been a party in June to celebrate the Queen’s Diamond Jubilee and each child in the village and the school had been presented with a Jubilee Mug.  These had been purchased by the school and the Parish Council and had been helped with a grant by from the WDDC Jubilee Fund. Five Planning Applications had been received by the Council over the year, four of which had been approved including one after an appeal had been lodged.  The application for The Rivers Arms was still on-going. Cllr Widdowson also thanked Tony Kellaway for cutting the Village Green, Chris Haskett for cutting the Playground Grass and Judy Cooper and her helpers for keeping their eye on the playground equipment.  She explained that the Council has a supply of sand bags which are stored at Meyden Revel and although there have been some close calls with flooding this winter, thanks to the work of Tony Paul, the flood warden, no homes were flooded.

6. County Cllr David Crowhurst Report: Cllr Crowhurst had provided Cllr Widdowson with a report.  He has decided this year, to step down as County Councillor.  Cllr Crowhurst has worked for 58 years in one form or another for County Council and he explained that he has enjoyed his various roles and thanked the committees, groups and members of the public for their support over the years.

Cllr Widdowson asked for a vote of thanks to be recorded on behalf of Cheselbourne Parish Council for all of Cllr Crowhurst’s support and hard work over the years.

7.District Cllr Cooke Report: Cllr Cooke had sent his apologies, therefore there was no report.

8.Financial Report: the Budget for the year 2013/14 was approved and agreed by the PC.  The Accounts for 2012/2013 were agreed and approved. 

Cheques for approval -  C. Haskett - £100,  Clerk - £200,   A. Kellaway - £125. The Clerk also informed the PC that the current balance stands at £1,032.88.

9.Village Hall Report: no report had been provided - however Cllr Greenwood mentioned that there were events being organised by committee over the summer including a barbeque.

10.Election of various official roles:  Flood - Tony Paul, Playground - Judy Cooper, Highways/Vice-Chair - Cllr Greenwood, Planning - Cllr Bere, Rights of Way - Cllr Northover
11.Planning:  Cherry Bank: 1/D/12/000675 Replacement windows - Approved.

Cllr Widdowson explained that planning for The Rivers Arms is still ongoing.  She also explained that a meeting will be taking place between applicants and CPC.  Cllr Greenwood explained that she has also had conversations will the people involved and that she strongly suggested that the villagers continue to write letters explaining their strong desire to keep it the building as a pub.  Cllr Widdowson also explained that she had heard from a someone who wished to purchase the pub.  He had wanted to keep the pub and use the accommodation above as a B&B and for himself and his partner to live in the accommodation at the side.  He explained that Mr Grant had pulled out at the last minute because he wanted to obtain change of use.  Cllr Greenwood and Cllr Widdowson felt strongly that this prospective purchaser - who was brought up locally - should have been encouraged and that his arguments for being able to still use it as a pub negates all those that have said that this was not viable. Cllr Widdowson also explained that Mr Hodges had asked for the current applicants to put in a business plan but that this had never materialised and that therefore the feeling is that this should militate against the aforementioned applicants.  Mrs Turner asked about the mess outside the pub and whether there were any plans to clear it.  Cllr Widdowson explained that she had emailed Mr Hodges about this matter but had had no response therefore Cllr Widdowson agreed to contact the enforcement officer to ask him to take some action. She asked for all those from the village wishing to put their comments foreword regarding the future of The River Arms, should go on to the website at WDCC do so as soon as possible.
12.Highways: Cllr Haynes asked about the possibility of further speed restrictions in the village.  He explained that at present there is a certain individual who is speeding through the village every morning and night.  Cllr Leon will be taking a note of this individual’s number plate and will pass it onto Vicky Hedges.

13.Footpaths: Cllr Bere expressed his disgust at the dog fouling on the footpaths and the fields, containing crops, in and around the village. Cllr Greenwood has put up some notices regarding the problem and will now also put a notice in the Village News.

14. Mrs Kellaway asked if there was any news regarding the dreadful state of the track leading up to the church.  Cllr Widdowson explained that Rachel Bywater was getting in touch with Highways to find out who was in charge of the maintenance. Cllr Greenwood to also investigate.

15. Concerns had been raised about the state of the stream in the village and Mr Turner explained that he had complained to the Environment Agency about these concerns.  They investigated discovered a broken irrigator and mended it.  However, two days later the water was brown again.  There are worries that there is manure getting in to the water as there is an unpleasant froth coming up which indicates that this may be the case. Cllr Greenwood will call the Environment Agency in Blandford if it gets worse again - Mrs Turner to pass on the email address of the officer in charge.
Date of Next Meeting: 1st July 2013

